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MESSAGE FROM JUSTICE MICHAEL KIRBY, AUSTRALIA

Co Patron of the New Zealand AIDS Foundation
I send greetings to HIV advocates in the Pacific region gathering at the upcoming meeting in New Zealand.

From the beginning of the epidemic, WHO and later UNAIDS, UNDP and other United Nations agencies, have accepted the lesson taught to us by the first head of the Global Programme on AIDS, Jonathan Mann.  The only effective strategy to address HIV/AIDS is to involve most closely people living with HIV and AIDS, their families and carers.  Not only does this have pragmatic reasons.  It is also the only ethical position that will reduce the spread of the virus and its social impact.

At present there are many important challenges, including the growing tendency for countries (unwilling to enact useful laws on decriminalisation) to pass laws criminalising HIV transmission.  This can be a counterproductive strategy.  It presents another reason why HIV advocates are so important at this time and into the foreseeable future.
I offer good wishes of admiration and encouragement.  Progress continues to be made under UNAIDS leadership.  One day we will conquer HIV/AIDS.  Meantime there is work to be done.  Lift your voices!
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